MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, AUGUST 10, 2018
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, August 10, 2018, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 24, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. He stated Mr. Rick Kuss is reviewing the FEMA reimbursement documents to get reimbursed for the emergency levee built from Hurricane Nate. 2. Jefferson Parish has Go MESA money that will be used to continue the original segmented rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle.  3. Working on the equipment quote from Duhon Equipment Company to add a side grass cutter on the front end loader.  4. Grass needs to be cut on the back levee for the inspection middle of August.  5. The survey has been complete for Elmer’s Island Airstrip. 6 A levee is still needed to tie in the town pump stations between Cypress and Walnut to help with pumping out the water that comes from tidal movement or rain. A joint motion was made by the commissioners to authorize the President to negotiate with the town to have their employees build the levee system and the levee board would reimburse the town the employees’ time and benefits.  This can be done on the town’s time with a cooperative agreement and would benefit the town and the people of Grand Isle. 7. The gate and flood gate for the Hebert levee has been ordered and must be installed by November 15, 2018.
President Camardelle stated that he hand delivered the signed Elmer’s Island Airstrip Lease Agreement and will be going back to Baton Rouge to have Wildlife and Fisheries sign the agreement. Mr. Camardelle thanked the board, town, Port Commission, Wildlife and Fisheries, Governor Edwards for helping with the airstrip. Mr. Camardelle also thanked Jefferson Parish Council Members Templet and Roberts, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Federal Delegation Scalise, Cassidy, Graves and Kennedy for help with levee board projects. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve withdrawing $500,000.00 from Lamp that the levee board received from BP. This money is being used to purchase equipment to cut grass and to pay engineering invoices that will be reimbursed from the state. The levee board has to pay the invoices and then submit the bills to the state. The engineers are planning, designing, and working on more permits for levees to be shovel ready when the money becomes available. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

Commissioner Besson stated that the Army truck is ready for use in case of emergency.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:22 p.m.
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